
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRIST CHURCH Manlius, New York 

 
 

Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

What makes you feel like it’s December? For a long time, it wasn’t December for me without 

crisp, cold weather. It never snowed too much in New Jersey, but the cold weather always put 

me in the mood for the holidays. Later, the dark evenings made me feel like Christmas was 

coming. Now that I have children, Advent is about turning on the Christmas lights in the 

evening, reading from Advent calendar books, and the decorations that speckle the house. When 

I see or hear or do these things, I know that the holiday season has arrived. 
 

What is it for you? What is it for your family? What things make your spouse or children or 

grandchildren or friends feel like it’s time for the holidays even if you don’t share them? Dig 

into these things this season. Allow them to flow over you and work their way into your heart. 

Live them and breathe them, both before and after the great feast that is Christmas and also on 

Christmas morning and Christmas evening, when all is goodness and light. 
 

 

 
 

Are you attending Christ Church with a child?  We have a nursery and church school at the 

10:15 service, though all children are welcome to attend church with you.  If the nursery is not 

staffed, it is still available for parents to stay with their child(ren), and we try to make sure we 

let parishioners know in advance of planned closures.   
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CONNECTIONS 



 

Service Times 

Sundays 

8:00 and 10:15 am 

Nursery available at 10:15 service 
 

Clergy and Staff 

Rector Tim Hannon 

Parish Administrator 

Deirdre Popp 

Choir Master Shawn Hebert 

Organist Deborah Cunningham 

Children’s Education Director  

Helene Hannon 

Sexton Peter Winkler 

Nursery Attendant Claudia Byrnes 
 

Vestry 

Members 

Michael Bull (Property) 

Claudia Byrnes (Outreach) 

John Davies (Christian Education) 

Carmen Denny (Pastoral Care) 

Julie Holder (Hospitality) 

Rob Hughes (Finance) 

Carol Recker-Hughes (Parish 

Development) 

Jim Tifft (Communications) 

Nancy Winiecki (Worship) 

 

Wardens 

Stu Eddy 

Candy Wilhite 

 

Treasurer 

Anne Whyte 

Clerk 

Lori Gibson 

 

 General Office Hours 

Monday - Wednesday 

8 am to 1 pm 

Thursday 

8 am to 12 pm 
 

Fr. Tim’s Office Hours 

Monday 2 to 3 at Spill the Tea,  

208 N. Main Street in Minoa 

Tuesday in his office, 10-12 

And by appointment 

 

Prayer Chain 

If you need prayer, contact the church 

office or one of the following members: 
 

The Rev. Tim Hannon, Michael Bull,  

Jim Wilhite, Marjorie Edwards,  

Rebecca Russell 
 

Upcoming Events 

 

December 3:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

December 4:  Fiction Book Group 

December 8:  Pageant rehearsals begin 

December 9:  COHI Circle of Hope Meeting 

December 10:  Vestry Meeting 

December 11:  Deadline to bring in new, 

unwrapped Angel Tree items 

December 11:  Coffee and Theology  

December 13:  Newsletter Deadline (note 

change from usual schedule) 

December 15:  FM Community Lessons and 

Carols at IC church  

December 17:  St. Margaret’s Crafting Guild 

December 21:  Christmas Party  

December 22:  Christ Church Lessons and 

Carols at 10:15 service 

December 22:  Blue Christmas Service 

December 24:  Christmas Pageant service at 4 

p.m. 

December 24:  Christ Mass service at 10 p.m. 

 

The office will be closed  

December 24- 26, and 31; and January 1. 

 
 

  



Letter from Presiding Bishop Sean Rowe concerning the US Election 

Originally Published November 6th, 2024 

 

Dear People of God in The Episcopal Church, 
 

Early this morning, we learned that President Trump has been elected to another term as 

president of the United States. I pray that he will govern wisely and justly. 
 

Regardless of our political allegiances, we must remember that God has called us in The 

Episcopal Church to seek and serve Christ in all persons. No matter the party in power, we 

are one church, and we will continue to fulfill our baptismal covenant by proclaiming in 

word and example the Good News of God in Christ, striving for justice and peace among all 

people, and protecting the dignity of every human being. 
 

We commit to working with the new administration to advance policies that follow the 

teachings of Jesus by supporting the most vulnerable among us. Through Episcopal 

Migration Ministries, we abide by God’s command to welcome the stranger, and since 1988, 

we have resettled more than 100,000 refugees through a bipartisan program with a strong 

record of success. We urge President Trump and members of Congress to exercise 

compassion toward the immigrants, asylum seekers, and refugees we serve and to know that, 

at every turn, we will stand for the dignity and human rights of all of God’s people. 
 

We are Christians who support the dignity, safety, and equality of women and LGBTQ+ 

people as an expression of our faith. I pray that President Trump and his administration will 

do the same. 
 

In the coming months, I ask us all to be agents of peace and reconciliation in our 

communities, both in person and online. As people of faith, we can work and pray for peace 

and unity among God’s people whether we are joyful, hurting, or afraid. Especially now, 

when we know of efforts by domestic terrorists and foreign adversaries to undermine our 

trust in institutions and in one another, we can combat the misinformation and fear by which 

the Enemy seeks to divide us from one another. 
 

I give thanks for all the ministries in dioceses and congregations across the church that are 

tangible expressions of our belief in a God of compassion and mercy. In every season, this is 

the work that God has set before us. 

 
The Most Rev. Sean W. Rowe 

Presiding Bishop of The Episcopal Church 

  



Vestry Voice 
 

A few weeks ago, I faced a minor personal dilemma. I’m chair of the Outreach Committee; 

the committee meeting was scheduled for the same evening as my grandniece's volleyball 

game Normally this would be “no big deal”—a “no brainer”—only a minor schedule 

conflict. Yet the Outreach Committee meets only every 3 months; I had missed the last one. 

The Committee has a lot going on lately. But my grandniece is a Senior in High School…I 

promised to go to all her home games…this game celebrated “Senior Night”—a big deal for 

Seniors. 

 

Well, my Catholic guilt took hold of me–which to do? I stewed for a few days, trying to 

discern, feeling guilty all the while. Until I realized that God doesn’t care about the guilt; 

God wants us to show love. Is there anything more loving than showing up for family? So, I 

approached the past chair and another committee member. What a supportive, loving 

response I received from them! I went to the game–experienced my grandniece not only with 

the biggest smile I’ve ever seen on her AND her playing an amazing game! And the Outreach 

Committee… well they had a vibrant, productive meeting. They even took a happy photo 

collecting more than 70 winter coats, jackets, hats, scarves and mittens donated by you, our 

Christ Church family–showing love towards the homeless served by The Samaritan Center. 

 

Thank you! 

Claudia Byrnes 

 

 

Special Events in December 
 

December 11 Deadline to return Angel Tree gift items (new and unwrapped) 

December 15 FM Community Lessons and Carols at Immaculate Conception Church 

December 21 Christ Church Christmas Party 

December 22 Christ Church Lesson and Carols at 10:15 a.m. service 

Blue Christmas Service 

December 24 Christmas Eve service with Pageant, 4:00 p.m. 

   Christ Mass service, 10:00 p.m. 

December 29 Morning Prayer at 9:00 a.m. 
 

 
 

A WARM WINTER Thank you 
 

Many Thanks from the Outreach Committee to all who donated to the coat drive! Over 70 

coats, hats, gloves, mittens & scarves were donated to The Samaritan Center, helping to 

warm homeless and near homeless just at the time windy temps made it very cold to be out 

on the Syracuse streets. Christ Church parishioners: we are grateful for your generosity.  

  



Christ Church 
The Rev. Timothy Hannon, Rector  
407 East Seneca Street 
Manlius, New York 13104             
 
 

November 25, 2024 
 

Dear Christ Church Family:  
 

In this season of thanks and gift giving, we invite you to join us in contributing to the 

Christmas Purse fund so that, in a small but hopefully meaningful way, we can show our 

love, respect, and appreciation for time and talents that Father Tim, Deirdre, Helene, Shawn, 

Debbie, Peter, and Claudia give to us year-round to make our Parish the caring, open, and 

vibrant community it is.   
 

It is a long-standing tradition that we honor our staff at the Christmas Pageant Service on 

Christmas Eve with a gift to each staff member.  If you would like to contribute to the 

Christmas gift, please either place your contribution in the offering plate or mail your 

contribution to the parish office by Sunday, December 22.  Please mark your contribution 

as “Christmas Purse” to ensure proper bookkeeping. 
 

A donation of any amount will be truly appreciated and help us to show our gratitude for all 

of the faithful work of our staff throughout the year.  
 

We hope you have a joyful and spiritual Advent and Christmas. 
 

Faithfully and with thanks, 
 

Your Parish Wardens 

Stu Eddy 

Candy Willhite 
 

 
 

CHRISTMAS MART 2024 
 

To all the people who contributed to the 2024 Christmas and Art Mart. For all of you who 

cleaned, moved furniture, attended meetings (in person and virtual), went door to door asking 

for donations, cooked, designed, organized, stood for long periods of time with a smile, 

greeted our patrons, created artwork, baked, decorated, wrapped, cajoled, labeled, performed, 

made ornaments, prayed, prepared and served wassail, collected and counted money, sold 

tickets, donated time, treasure and talent, and did more than we could ever know: THANK 

YOU! 

  



Christ Church Christmas Party 
December 21, 2024, 5:30 pm 

 

Now that the Christmas Mart is over, we're getting ready 

to celebrate!  The Christ Church Christmas Party will be 

on Saturday, December 21, beginning at 5:30 p.m.  This 

year we'll also have a special handbell performance by 

Bellissimo (Rene Hebert, Shawn Hebert, Austin Hebert, 

Lindsay Hebert, and Brian Hebert). 
 

The cost for this meal is $15 per adult and $3 per child 

(free for up to 4-year-old).  Because of the need to start 

preparations earlier than usual, please try to make reservations as early as possible.  Please 

contact Ron & Rene Hebert by Thursday, December 19 by calling 315-632-4388 or 

rhebert694@earthlink.net if you plan to attend.  For this meal, you will not need to bring 

place settings but please do bring a beverage! 
 

The menu for this meal includes:   

Ham Roll Ups  Tenderloin Tips with Shiitake Mushrooms   

Crispy Garlic Salmon  Sweet & Sour Cabbage  Golden Potato Skillet   

Green Beans  Carrot Cake  Caramel Apple Cheesecake Bars 
 

 

Christmas Pageant Rehearsals 
 

If you have signed up your child(ren) to participate in the Christmas Pageant, please 

remember rehearsals will be after church on December 8, 15, and 22. They will run from 

11:45 - 1:00. 
 

The pageant will be held on Christmas Eve, at the 4:00 (PM!) Mass.  
 

Thank you, everyone who is involved! 
 

 
 

SHARE THE JOY OF THE SEASON WITH A GIFT 
TO THE SALVATION ARMY’S CHRISTMAS 

BUREAU  
Please choose a tag from the tree, (which will be located in 

Crosby Hall), and return your new, UNWRAPPED gift, with 
the tag attached, by DECEMBER 11th      

 

Gift ideas are listed on the tags. These are suggestions only.  
All gifts, (of new items), will be appreciated    

 

mailto:rhebert694@earthlink.net


 
 

  



Community of Hope International at Christ Church Donates Books 
 

For just about a year now, the Community of Hope International (COHI) group at Christ 

Church has been learning about ways both to deepen our connection with God through one 

another and to find ways to help the parish pastorally. One way we’re doing this is by 

donating books to our church library. These books are for you to read and learn about how 

you can help others and how you can cultivate a sense of God’s presence in your heart (and 

therefore being a spiritually healthy presence yourself!). These books were purchased with a 

grant from the diocese. 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 

  



 

Christ Church’s Children (and Teachers!) Have Been Busy! 
Helene Hannon 
 

It’s been a wonderful Autumn and here we are in Advent already! Time really flies when 

you’re busy having fun. Here are some of the things we’ve been up to since September: 

• Since Sunday School began, we have had to rearrange classrooms twice, due to 

overflowing numbers. That’s awesome! 

• Families have joined us for meal-centered gatherings such as the weekly Wednesday 

lunches and First Friday Dinners. 

• Our kids are engaged in a range of music during Sunday School, Joy Bell Chimes, 

Cherub Choir, and the Christmas Pageant. 

• Each week, we have worked on crafts, played games, and done other hands-on 

activities. Our older classes have added journaling to their Sunday School routine. 

• Fr. Tim visited the classroom to give the 3rd-7th graders an interactive lesson on 

Baptism to prepare them for the following week, when three babies were Baptized into 

our community! 
 

Let’s all thank our teachers for the love they share with our children! Thank you: Aimee, 

Alyssa, Carol, Deb, Heidi, Nancy, Oxana, and Sandy! Your joyful enthusiasm and caring 

guidance is what makes our program so successful. 
 

 
 

Samaritan Center Visit 

Saturday, January 18th 
 

Believe it or not, the time is rapidly approaching for our next visit to the Samaritan Center.  

We will be serving dinner and cleaning up as usual on the above date.  The arrival time will 

be 12:30 pm and we should wrap up at around 3:00 pm. The numbers of people served has 

increased lately and we will need around 15 people to volunteer.  Veterans and “newbies” are 

welcome, as are adults and youth 14 and older.  Those younger than 16 should be 

accompanied by an adult. 
 

Be prepared for a hungry and appreciative group of guests of around 200 (or more).  Anyone 

interested can let me know either via email at winklerpb@windstream.net, by phone at 315-

380-5382 or personally at church.  I’m looking forward to hearing from you and working in 

January! 
 

Peter Winkler 

mailto:winklerpb@windstream.net


CHRISTMAS FLOWER DONATION FORM 

 
To dedicate flowers for Christmas, please return this form to the Parish 

Office by Tuesday, December 17. Donations by check should be made 

payable to the Christ Church Flower Fund.  Thank you! 
 

 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   
 

 

Flowers in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    

  
  
 

or 
 

Flowers in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)   
  

  

 
    +++ 

 

 

CHRISTMAS MUSIC DONATION FORM 

 
To dedicate music for Christmas, please return this form to the Parish 
Office by Tuesday, December 17.  Donations by check should be made 

payable to the Christ Church Music Fund.  Thank you! 
 
 

Your Name (PLEASE PRINT)   

 

Music in memory of (PLEASE PRINT)    
  

  
 

or 
 

Music in thanksgiving for (PLEASE PRINT)    
  

  
 

  



Incense and Crayons - Father Tim’s blog 
 

Did you know that Father Tim has a blog? For the past few months, he has been posting 

meditations on the life of a priest, a parent, and an author. The posts are a bit more personal 

than his other writings online and for the parish. You can find his meditations online at: 

https://incenseandcrayons.com/  
 

 
 

 
 

 

Coffee and Theology 
 

The Christ Church "Coffee and Theology" group meets twice a month at Spill the Tea in 

Minoa to talk about a wide range of theological topics, from St. Peter's words for love to 

what kind of body Jesus may have had after the Resurrection. Conversations are open and 

respectful to all views and questions that might arise. Everyone is welcome to come and talk 

or just grab a cup of coffee and listen.  
 

We meet from 2:00 to 3:00 p.m. on the 2nd and 4th Wednesdays of each month (exceptions 

are the fourth Wednesdays of December, and April). Our topics can be found on our blog. 

https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology 
 

 
 

 

Meals on Wheels of Eastern 

Onondaga County is in need of 

volunteers to help prepare or 

deliver meals.  Based at Good 

Shepherd Lutheran Church on Highbridge Road in Fayetteville, their ministry not only 

provides nutritious meals, it also provides a wellness check and a bit of chit chat between 

appreciative clients and the volunteer drivers.  For more information, please visit 

https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer or call 315-637-5446. 

 

 

 
 

  

https://incenseandcrayons.com/
https://christchurchmanlius.org/blog%2Fpodcast%2Fnewsletter/f/coffee-and-theology
https://www.moweoc.com/volunteer


Coffee Hour for 2024-2025 
 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for coffee hour!  If you have 

not yet signed up, please do so at the link below.  Instructions for the sign-

up are right on the page, but if you have any questions or would like help 

signing up, please contact the office.  Hosts are needed for the following 

dates:  Dec. 22 at 10:15 and Dec. 29 at 9:00, with many more openings in 

2025.   
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ  
 

 

 
 

 

                   
 

Afternoon Book Group 
 

This year I have coordinated our list with the Manlius Library so that people don't have to 

buy books.  The library will have our book for the month on reserve at the circulation desk. 

About a month before our discussion date you can go to the desk, ask for the Christ Church 

book group selection, and check it out with your library card.  Our book for September, All 

the Broken Places, for example, will be available around mid-August.  
 

We will continue to meet on the third Wednesday of each month at 3:30 in the parlor. The 

only exception is our November/December meeting. Since the parlor will be set up for 

Christmas Mart on the third Wednesday and because we all get so busy during the holidays, 

we will have a combined November/December meeting on December 4.  Our book for that 

month, A Hand Outstretched, is a novel by our own Christ Church parishioner, Kirsten 

Panachyda. That book will not be available through the library. At our September meeting I 

will let you know how you can obtain a copy. 
 

Anyone is welcome to join our group. Please pass this information along if you know of 

someone who might be interested.  Happy Reading! 

 

December 4  A Hand Outstretched by Kristen Panachyda  

January 15  Lady Tan’s Circle of Women by Lisa See 

February 19  Gather by Kenneth Cadow 

March 19  The Vanishing Half by Brit Bennett 

April 16  Our Missing Hearts by Celeste Ng 

May 21  North Woods by Daniel Mason 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0E4DADAC2FA1FBC70-christ


St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 
 

The St. Margaret’s Craft Guild meets on the first, third, and occasionally the fifth Tuesday of 

the month from 1:30-4:00 in the community room.  Attendees bring a handheld craft of some 

sort, and work and chat during that afternoon.  (Not sure what to bring?  Previous crafts have 

included knitting, crochet, hand sewing, diamond painting, journaling, and cross stitch.)  

Anyone is welcome to attend, but we recommend you check in with the office to make sure 

it’s happening—it’s a small group of regulars, so if only one person can attend it may be 

cancelled.  We’d love to have you join us!   

 

 
 

Do you collect your bottles and cans for recycling? Why not "donate" them 

to Christ Church! Bring them down to Manlius Bottle & Cans, located at 

202 W Seneca Street (up the street from the Manlius Tops). 
 

To drop off bottle redemptions though the Christ Church fundraising 

account you simply bring your cans in.  They must be in a disposable 

plastic bag that is closed - such as a trash bag that is tied securely.  At the counter there is a 

table with blank labels and a marker - write "Christ Church Manlius" on the label (one label 

per bag) and leave the bag in the charity area on the opposite wall. 
 

 
 

 

 

  



Outreach Partners and Ongoing Fundraising 
 

Clear Path for Veterans 

Seeks people to raise puppies for their service dog program. Contact Melissa Spicer at 

melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt at 315-687-330 for more information. 

Applications are available at clearpathforvets.com 
 

FM Food Pantry 

Is located at 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone’s) and open Tuesdays and 

Wednesdays, 10am-2pm and 5:30pm-7pm. For more information on how to help, call 315-

682-3688 or visit fmfoodpantry.org 
 

We Rise Above the Streets 

are always looking for travel-size toiletries. Please leave donations in the basket in the 

narthex or make financial donations through PayPal (weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com) or 

send a check to 

We Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak St. Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203 
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) 

seeks drivers and dispatchers to get people to their appointments. Call 315-637-8158 for 

more information 
 

Matthew 25 Farm 

seeks volunteers and donations for their food program. Visit them at 

www.matthew25farm.com for some ways to help 
 

Delta Sonic Tickets 

an ongoing fundraiser, we sell car wash certificates for $12 (an $18 value). Contact the office 

to purchase one! 
 

Christ Church Tees and Aprons 

show your love for Christ Church with a shirt or apron. Shirts are $10 for S-XL sizes and $12 

for 2XL. Aprons are $20. Contact the office for more information 
 

Pompey Lions Glasses Donation 

The Pompey Lion club is collecting gently used eyeglasses. Just place them in the collection 

box by the windows in Crosby Hall 

http://www.matthew25farm.com/
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Christ Church Calendar December 2024 
 

1 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Bible Study – CR 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Children’s Chapel – CH  

10:15 am 
 

2 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Spill 
the Tea 

 

3 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

4 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
Afternoon Book Group 

3:30-5:00 p.m.  
 
 

5 
 

No Cherub Choir—please 
practice at home  

Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

6 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 
The December “First Friday” 

Holiday Party will be on 
Dec. 21 

 

7 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

8 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:10 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Children’s Chapel – CH  

10:15 am 
Pageant rehearsal 11:45 

am-1 pm 
 

9 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
COHI Meeting 1-3 pm 
 

10 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
Vestry – CR 7 pm 
 

11 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Coffee and Theology 2 pm 

at Spill the Tea 
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
 

12 
 

Cherub Choir – PH 6 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

13 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter Deadline 
 
 

14 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH  

 

15 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Greek Bible Study – CR 9:10 

am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Children’s Chapel – CH  

10:15 am 
Pageant rehearsal 11:45 

am-1 pm 
Community Lessons and 

Carols 6:00 pm at IC 
 

16 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Spill 
the Tea 

 

17 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
St. Margaret’s Craft Guild 

1:30-4 pm 
 

18 
 

Midweek Lunch – CH 12 pm 
Alleluia Bells 7:30 pm 
 

19 
 

Cherub Choir – PH 6 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
 

20 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 
 

21 
 

Christmas Party 5:30 p.m. 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH  

 

22 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Lessons and Carols 10:15 

am 
Pageant rehearsal 11:45 

am-1 pm 
Blue Christmas 7:00 p.m. 
 

23 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
Rector’s “Out-of-Office 

Hours” 2-3 p.m. at Spill 
the Tea 

 

24 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  10 am – 12 pm 
Office closed 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Christmas Pageant 4 pm 
Christ Mass service 10 pm 
 
 

25 
 

Christmas Day 
Office closed 
 

26 
 

Office closed 
Debbie practice –   CC 6pm 
 

27 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

28 
 

Christmas Mart 
7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

29 
 

Morning Prayer 9:00 am 
 
 
 
 

30 
 

Mahjong Group 2-4 pm 
 

31 
 

Office closed 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
 

1 
 

New Year’s Day 
Office closed 
 

2 
 

Debbie practice –   CC 6pm 
 

3 
 

Office Closed on Fridays  
 

4 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

 



CHANCEL SCHEDULE – December 2024 
Date & Lessons 

8:00 
Chalice 

10:15 
Lector 

10:15 
Prayers 

10:15 
Chalice 

10:15 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15 
Ushers/Greeters 

December 01, Advent 1 
Jeremiah 33:14-16 
Psalm 25:1-10 
1 Thessalonians 3:9-13 
Luke 21:25-36 

 
Carmen Denny (+) 
 

 
Sandy Hesler 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Chris Denny (+) 
John Davies 

 
Shyanne Hesler 

 
Suzanne Ball 
John Ball 

December 08, Advent 2 
Baruch 5:1-9 
Canticle 4 or 16 
Philippians 1:3-11 
Luke 3:1-6 

 
Peter Geiskopf (+) 
 

 
Deirdre Popp 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Craig Plew (+) 
Lori Gibson 

 
John Henry Davies 
 

 
Anne Whyte 
Jeff Amack 

December 15, Advent 3 
Daniel 12:1-3 
Psalm 16 
Hebrews 10:11-25 
Mark 13:1-8 

 
Peter Winkler (+) 
 

 
Doug Allen 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Jean Regan (+) 
Doug Allen 

 
Brian Hebert 

 
Kathy Byrum 
Craig Byrum 

December 22, Advent 4 
Micah 5:2-5a 
Canticle 15 
Hebrews 10:5-10 
Luke 1:39-55 

 
Marjorie Torelli (+) 
 

 
Lectors TBA for 
Lessons and Carols 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
No Chalice for 
Lessons and Carols 

 
Cate Davies 

 
Deb Tifft 
Jim Tifft 

December 29, Christmas 1 
Isaiah 61:10-62:3 
Psalm 147 
Galatians 3:23-25 ;4:4-7 
John 1:1-18 

Morning Prayer – One Service 9:00am 

  
Linda Albanese 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Chris Denny 
(Officiant) 

 
n/a 
MP 

 
Travis Newton 
Mark Hesler 

 
 
 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 
to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795.  



 

MINISTRIES SCHEDULES December 2024 
 

 

Ministry 12/1 12/8 12/15 12/22 12/29 

Counters David Hughes and 

Jeff Amack 

Kathy Byrum and 

Lori Gibson 

Laurel Mulvihill 

and Craig Byrum 

Travis Newton and 

Susan Hebert 

Rob Hughes and 

David Holder 

Altar Guild Melissa Spicer and 

Linda Albanese 

Suzanne Mitchell 

and Deirdre Popp 

TBD TBD TBD 

Communion 

Bread 

Sarah Elliott Cathie Swanson Candy Willhite Take from freezer 

for 8 a.m. service; 

no Eucharist at 

10:15 

 

Christmas Eve:  

Jim Willhite 

Morning Prayer, no 

Eucharist 

Coffee Hour 8:00 

 

Rob and Beth 

Hughes 

Kathy Stoeckel Kirsten Panachyda Marge Edwards Host Needed after 

9 a.m. Morning 

Prayer Coffee Hour: 

10:15 

Laura Davies Spencer Gervasoni Suzanne and John 

Ball 

Host Needed 

 

The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 

Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 

         

Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 

  



 
 

 

December Celebrations 
 

December 1-7 

Birthdays 

Susan Orr, Thomas Davies, Matt Regan 
 

 

December 8-14 

Birthdays 

Rene Hebert, Mia Trail, Henry Will 

 

Anniversaries 

David and Vera Hughes; and Thomas and Barbara Malone 
 

 

December 15-21 

Birthdays 

Anne Burghardt, Carol Recker-Hughes, Bill Jeffery, Bob Will 

 

Anniversaries 

Ed and Rebecca Russell, and Paul and Wendy Jutzeler 
 

 

December 22-28 

Birthdays 

Sarah Elliott and Rosalina Brennan 
 

 

December 29-31 

Birthdays 

Suzanne Ball 

 

 

 
  



Christ Church 

407 East Seneca Street 

Manlius, NY  13104  

 

Change Service Requested 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

________________________________________________________________ 
 

There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 

The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

 

 

Links for weekly sermons are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  

___________________________________ 

 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795 

E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 

Phone:  (315) 682-5795  

Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 

                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  

                          Friday closed 

Email:  

church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 
 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 

The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, December 13. 
 

The next issue will cover the 

month of January. 

Please send articles to newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

